



Dear Faithful,

One of the devotional practices in the Armenian Church, as in all Orthodox Churches, is the beautiful custom of burning candles in front of sacred shrines, icons or relics.

It is symbolic of the sacrifice of the Christian soul in order shine with divine graces, confident in the example and intercession of the saints. So the candle burns itself up to give out light.

Light symbolizes Christ, "The Light of the World."

When attending the Divine Liturgy on Sunday or any Worship Service, the believer may obtain a candle(s) in the Narthex which is accompanied by a donation. Then, he/she will take their candle to one of the icons in our church. The faithful will then light the candle, make the sign of the cross, say a prayer and return to the pew. During the prayer he/she may ask the intercession of the particular saint in his/her mind which may be represented by the image or relic.



With prayers, Reverend Fr. Kapriel Mouradjian Pastor

ARMENIAN CHURCH OF THE HOLY RESURRECTION NOVEMBER 2017

Reverend Father Kapriel Mouradjian, Pastor

Phone/Fax: (860) 223-7875

1910 Stanley Street - New Britain, CT 06053

CHURCH DIRECTORY

Parish Council

Arthur Simonian Jr. Chairman
Gary Hovhanessian Vice - Chairman
John Maljanian Jr. Treasurer
David Abrahamian Asst. Treasurer
Guy Simonian Secretary
Ellen Hovhanessian Advisor
Tim Smith Advisor

Parish Council Emeritus

John Maljanian Sr. Executive Director

Diocesan Delegate

Adrienne Damian

Cemetery Custodians

Peter Bagdigian and Gregg Kallajian, Assistant

Looys Staff

Reverend Fr. Kapriel Mouradjian Matthew Cannata Peter Bagdigian Jr.

Sunday School

Elise Griego Superintendent

ACYOA Jrs.

Mary Connors and Gary Hovhanessian

Breakfast Club

Sylvia Simonian Chair

Choir

Adrienne Damian Director
Yn. Patricia Buttero Asst. Director
Susan Sagherian Organist

Hye Angels

Shannon Bagdigian Chair

Sandwich Fund

Henrietta Kallajian Chair

Seniors Coordinators

Queenie Hovhanessian Chair

Yn. Patricia Buttero Gail Onanian

Sons and Daughters

John Paul Abrahamian

Women's Guild

Adrienne Damian Chair

SUNDAY SCHOOL - WHY IS THE SKY BLUE?



We may not be able to answer this question precisely, but one of the goals of our Sunday School community is to discuss all topics, big and small. Some subjects we are tackling include: Why are the Evangelists represented with individual symbols?

Why do we have a certain number of crosses in our Church architecture? Who replaced Judas? Why are there 38 letters in the Armenian alphabet? I suggest you to ask our students about the process of investigation we undertake each week; I have no doubt it will open up interesting and informative discussions.

What does it mean to be a Christian? Who is Jesus Christ? What is the Church? I invite all members of our Church family to join the conversation. **Most sincerely, "Deegeen" Elisa Griego**

ANNUAL CHURCH ANNIVERSARY DINNER SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2017

The Pastor and Parish Council of the Armenian Church of the Holy Resurrection requests the honor of your presence in

Giving Thanks

Sunday, November 12, 2017 during the celebration of Divine Liturgy at 9:45 a.m.

Guest Celebrant, Very Reverend Father Anania Tsaturyan Mother See of Holy Etchmiadzin Reverend Father Kapriel Mouradjian

followed by the 76th Consecration Anniversary Banquet in the Abrahamian Auditorium

Meal consists of:

Poached pear salad with toasted walnuts, stilton cheese and honey citrus vinaigrette
Chicken dijon with artichoke hearts, tomato and white wine
Penne a la vodka with spinach and mushrooms
Roasted red and sweet potatoes
Green beans with orange zest

*Keep in mind this is a catered event, so please plan accordingly and respond in a timely manner Please RSVP to the Parish Council Office by November 5



THE MISSION OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH

The mission of the Armenian Apostolic Church is to preach the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ and to proclaim its message of salvation. This mission is realized through Worship, Education, Witness, Service, and common life in Christ as expressed in the distinctive faith - experience of the Armenian people. All members of the Armenian Church - both clergy and lay - are called to participate fully in this mission.

NEWS AND UPDATES FROM THE WOMEN'S GUILD



Pie Fundraiser - Thank you to all those who supported this year's fundraiser. We sold a total of 155 Lyman's Orchard pies in all and it could not be done without your assistance. Remember that pick up will be between 9 and 11:30 a.m. on Saturday, November 18th. At noon that day, all donated and un-claimed pies will be brought to New Britain centers that provide food and shelter for those in need.

Pasta Dinner and Recognition - On Sunday, October 22, 2017, the Women's Guild put on a delicious Pasta luncheon following church services for approximately 70 people. During lunch, Sarah

Kalfayan, daughter of Sarkis and Michelle Kalfayan, shared slides of her trip to Armenia, as a participant this past summer's Armenian Service Program (ASP). We thank you Sarah her sharing your photos with us and for creating a great slide show with music.

Next, Fr. Kapriel presented a special gift to, Eleanor "Ellie" Egazarian for 50+ years of service as our Guild's Historian. Surrounded by her family members, and with her 95th birthday just two weeks away, all sang "Happy Birthday", while a surprise cake was brought to her table. Ellie's kind words about her church family was very touching. Ellie, just as you say you love us, we love you too!

Thanks to the following for preparation and assistance for the luncheon: Sebby Haratunian, Charles Vartanian, Art Simonian, Greg Abrahamian, Sarkis Kalfayan, Rose Mosey, Sonia Ohanian, Dian Erikian, Paula Pare, Marge Litteral, Jane DerAsadourian, Hasmig Cannata, Betty Bagdasarian, and Adrienne Damian.

Thank you to the following for your donations: Rose Mosey, Sonia Ohanian, Paula Pare, Dian Erikian, the family of Ellie Egazarian, Yeretzgin Diane Mouradjian, and Adrienne Damian.

THANK YOU!

Dear Adrienne (Damian),

Thank you for all you do for ACHR and your wonderful organization. You are one terrific lady and it is my pleasure to work with you. Thank you for such a WONDERFUL Sunday. I can't tell you how much I enjoyed yesterday.

Hugs, Marge

STEWARDSHIP

TIME - TALENT - TREASURE

Our church leadership would like to thank YOU for your donations of your valuable Time, Talent and Treasure.

Together, assembling our gifts and talents, we make up the body of the church.

Together, we assemble to educate our youth, offer sacraments to our faithful, make visits for healing the sick, and yes at times, to provide the necessary sacraments in returning our loved ones home to God.

ERNIE'S LANDSCAPING, LLC. COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

- Lawn Maintenance
 New Lawns
 Fall Cleanup
- Turf, Hydro Seed
 Shrub Removal
 Top Soil/Mulch
- New Plantings Stamped Concrete Patios & Walkways
 - Asphalt & Pothole Repair
 Parking Lot Sweeping
 - Excavation * Bobcat Work * Trench Digging



860-667-4409 www.ernieslandscaping.com 29 Years In Business

IN LIEU OF FLOWERS

Our Pastor & Parish Council gratefully acknowledge the following In Lieu of Flower donations to our parish in memory of the following souls:

Arthur Simonian

Lucy and Mark Simonian

Arthur, Sylvia, Megan & Lauren Simonian

Peter Bagdigian, Jr.

Mary, Lisa & Laura Omartian

Agnes Karanian

Yn. Pat Buttero & family

Karen Hohtanen

Janet Der Aprahamian

Adrienne Damian

Gary & Ellen Hovhanessian

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Connors

John, Lauren, Rachel & Caitlin Bagdasarian

Harry & Jane Der Asadourian

Darlene Evslin

Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Giza

Lori Abrahamian

Carl & Rachel Boloyan

Sonia and Maryann Ohanian

Mary, Lee, Gregory and David Abrahamian

Mr. & Mrs. Fenmore Feigenbaum

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Norsigian

MaryAnn & Joe Diorio

Manusak Terdjanian

Roxy Garabedian

Dr. & Mrs. Ara Bagdasarian

Beth Mazadoorian & Wilson Keithline

Susanne Kochunas

Richard Arzoomanian

Mr. & Mrs. Guy Simonian

Jennie Garabedian

Debbie Buttero & family

Gail Onanian

Ann & Greg Mittelmann

Dodakian family

Marlyn Truglio Krwin

Rose & Emil Mosey

Eleanor Egazarian

Ruth & Will Swisher

Harry & Janice Mazadoorian

Garabed Garabedian

Paula Pare & family

Margaret Abrahamian

Linda, Deanna and Aram Soukiasian Mr. & Mrs. John Abrahamian & family

Peter & Violet Galazan

Janet Foisie

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Azarigian

Arthur Bagdasarian

Aris Derderian

Richard & Henrietta Kallajian

ADL/New Britain Chapter

Vartanian family

Elizabeth Bagdasarian

Mr. & Mrs. Malcolm Sagherian & family

Debbie & Gary Kerr

John & Roxie Maljanian

Gerard & Diane Roy & family

Lucy Hamalian

Edward Kerekian

George & Lois Simonian

Adrienne Babigian

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Machata

Marge Litteral

George & Barbara Rustigian

Ed & Cynthia Messikian

Jack Krikorian

Sue Der Margosian

Susan C. Reney

Bruce Cartier & Eileen Fuller

Theresa & Ron Schaller

Sheila & Eduardo Haddad

Charles & Lecia Paonessa

Mr. & Mrs. John Haboian

Carol Hougas

Charles Hovsepian

Donald & Chris Azarigian

John & Rose Maljanian & family

Baggy & Queenie Hovhanessian

Ani. Aram and John Kerr

Anthony & Christine Parnagian-Esposito

and Angela Parnagian

Holly Ohanesian Coulter

Mr. & Mrs. John Chiloyan

Arthur & Lucy Tarantino

Joseph Forgione

Alice A. Norsigian

Pamela McVeigh

Sarah Sansone

Arsen & Alice Gulesserian

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Egazarian

Robert Bagdrigian

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Cannata

Total gifts as of October 17: \$5,992

Victoria Kazanjian

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Machata & family

Atty. Abraham Kazanjian

John & Roxie Maljanian

Mr. & Mrs. John Chiloyan

Manusak Terdianian

Stephan & Nora Meyer

Talar & Jacques Minoyan Arthur & Sylvia Simonian

Robert Jantzen & Ani Sarkahian

Manug & Elizabeth Aydin

Mr. & Mrs. Malcolm Sagherian

Regina Koluch & family

Debra & Gary Kerr

Michael Beik

Sonia Ohanian & Paula Pare Jo-Ann & Edward McCormack

Kelly Roberto & family

Robert and Dan Dacey

Edward Kerekian

Theresa Ward Alice Milardo

Eleanor Egazarian

Peter Bagdigian, Jr. Adrienne Damian

Carol Hougas

Yn. Pat Buttero F. & B. Sarkahian

Mardy & Nora Sarkahian

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kallajian Gail Onanian

Emil & Rose Mosey

Arthur & Lucy Simonian

Janina Brzezinek & family Harry & Janice Mazadoorian

Marie Colacurcio

Jennie Garabedian

Dr. Bob & Debbie Dodenhoff

Mary Abrahamian

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Orofino

David & Martha Cosgrove **Boda family**

Lois Radavich

Sharon & Bruce Trevetham

Total gifts as of October 17: \$2,585



IN LIEU OF FLOWERS ctd...

Harry Badrigian

Peter Bagdigian, Jr.
Harry & Janice Mazadoorian
Anne & William Mackiewicz
Yn. Pat Buttero & family
Jacob Krikorian
Heather & Vinnie
Mr. & Mrs. Malcolm Sagherian
Debbie Buttero & family
Bob & Peggy Bardoorian
Gabriel & Antoinette Chirinian

Arthur & Sonia
Karnig & Dianne Ovian
Sonia Ohanian
Mr. & Mrs. John Haboian
Siroun & Onnik Tahtakran
Mary, Lee, Gregory and David Abrahamian
John & Roxie Maljanian
Peter & Violet Galazan
Knights of Vartan (Gamsaragan Lodge)
Thomas & Martha Dabakian
Richard & Henrietta Kallajian
Adrienne Damian

James & Deborah Catacosinos
Bridgett family
Michael & Jackie Bardoorian
Edward Kerekian & Nancy Hintlian
Arthur, Lucy & Mark Simonian
Alice & Gregory Norsigian family
Emil & Rose Mosey
Margaret Abrahamian
Lori Abrahamian
Victoria Ovian
Total gifts as of October 6: \$1,335

The Women's Guild of the Armenian Church of the Holy Resurrection presents The New Britain High School Madrigal Singers



Thursday, December 14, 2017 at 7:00 PM ACHR Sanctuary | 1910 Stanley Street, New Britain, CT

Come enjoy an evening of great music - it will put you in the Christmas spirit! Everyone is invited to the reception following the concert.

SAVE THE DATE - SATURDAY, DECEMBER 2 CRAFT FAIR AND FOOD FESTIVAL

FEATURING OVER 16 VENDORS AND CRAFTERS WITH GREAT CHRISTMAS AND HOME GIFT IDEAS FOR BOTH MEN AND WOMEN.

MIDDLE EASTER AND ARMENIAN MUSIC PROVIDED BY HARRY BEDROSSIAN

GREAT ARMENIAN AND MIDDLE EASTERN FOODS TO ENJOY IN OR TAKE HOME KEBABS, PAKLAVA, TOORSHI, HUMMUS, MEZZE, PLATE, LAHMAJUNE AND MORE!

DIOCESAN NEWS & UPDATES

STAY UPDATED WITH THE EASTERN DIOCESE

Do you or your children receive the weekly e-mails from your diocese? Do you read about the advancement of the Armenian Church throughout the Diaspora & world? If not, please send an e-mail to the public relations department asking to add your e-mail:

publicrelations@armeniandiocese.org

WHY ATTEND CHURCH OR SUPPORT CHURCH ACTIVITIES?

There is a growing understanding of the fact that our corporate (parish) life represents a definitely higher form of human existence than does a mere individual life. Besides, your family and friends enjoy seeing you!

REGISTER FOR THE EASTER 2018 PILGRIMAGE TO JERUSALEM

Registration remains open for the Eastern Diocese's pilgrimage to the Holy Land, slated for the spring of 2018. The pilgrimage is the culmination of the Diocese's "Save the Tomb" campaign in support of the restoration of the Church of the Holy Sepulchre.

The dates of the pilgrimage are April 3-14, 2018. Participants will spend Holy Week and Easter in Jerusalem and its environs, and will worship at the newly restored Tomb of Christ in the Holy Sepulchre. (Forms for the Pilgrimage are located in the Martyrs Tower, or you may see Fr. Kapriel).



GENERAL CHURCH DONATIONS

Manusak Terdjanian (2)

In Memory of Anna Terdjanian and also on the occasion of Father's Day

Bill, Marguerite and David Griego

On the occasion of David Marottolo's graduation from Sunday School

Linda Soukiasian

Armen Slusarz

On the occasion of her nephew Justin's graduation and retirement of Roxie Maljanian from our Sunday School

Fr. Kapriel Mouradjian

Altar wine in memory of all clergy who served our parish

Patricia Massiro
Penn & Berland Associates, LLC
Nishan and Mark Ohanian
Yn. Diane Mouradjian
Donald & Christine Azarigian

Guy Simonian
Anonymous
Total General Donation

Total General Donations as of 10/1: 1\$955.00

Steward Donations

Darlene Hovhanessian

Donald & Chris Azarigian

CLEAN WATER FOR RURAL ARMENIA



Villagers in rural Armenia will now have access to clean water, thanks to a project by the Fund for Armenian Relief (FAR). A renovated water system will convey potable water to the homes of the 750 residents of Varagavan, a small community in Armenia's impoverished Tavush province.

"The problem with the main water system became apparent in 2014," said regional administrator Armen Abrahamyan. "Water pipes installed during the Soviet era were corroded, and we had water leakage. There was so much leakage that people were complaining about humidity in their homes."

Constructing new potable water systems, & rehabilitating old ones, is an important function of FAR's "Breaking the Cycle of Poverty Program," which aims to strengthen economic and agricultural activity, infrastructure, healthcare, and education in Armenia's poorest communities.

Sanderson Seasonal Services LLC

*Cleanups

^Pruning

*Mowing

*Mulch

Light Landscaping and Design

PERFORMANCE FOR YOUR PROPERTY!

Servicing:

*New Britian *Berlin *Newington
*Rocky Hill *Wethersfield *Glastonbury

860-652-8694/860-202-5272

kdsands716@outlook.com

TOTAL PROPERTY CARE FOR OVER 30 YEARS

Designed by Sanderson Photography 8602026595



ERICKSON - HANSEN FUNERAL HOME

OFFERING THE FINEST FUNERAL HOME FACILITIES AND THE HIGHEST LEVEL OF PROFEESIONAL CARE FOR OVER 50 YEARS

HANDICAPPED ACCESSIBILITY • OFF-STREET PARKING • DIGNIFIED SERVICES

411 South Main Street | New Britain, CT 860-229-5676 | www.ericksonhansen.com Peter V. Hansen • Robert W. Hansen



Story Brothers is a direct repair shop for most major auto insurance carriers. We are here for all your automotive needs! Story Brothers offers 24hr and 7 days a week towing. We offer auto body, refinishing, and complete restorations! Mechanical Repairs on all makes and models. We are an official emissions and certified repair facility. Need to get to work or home? We have a courtesy shuttle to help you out!

88 Burritt Street - New Britain | 860-225-0159 www.storybrothersauto.com





Armenian Church of the Holy Resurrection

Articles/Items submitted by: Adrienne Damian, Elisa Griego, Fr. Kapriel Mouradjian

Articles for the *Looys* must be electronically submitted according to the submission schedule available from the Parish Council. You may email your article to our graphics editor, Matthew Cannata, at achrlooys@gmail.com. Consistent with established guidelines, editors only publish material submitted by ACHR Organizations or those that receive approval from the Parish Council. *Looys* is the official publication of the Armenian Church of the Holy Resurrection, New Britain, CT. Your donations help support our efforts to offset the costs of publication.